Hi Booster Club members,

We have had a few tough losses recently. I'm sure our team will pull together on their road trip and string together some wins. Our bus trip to Rochester on January 20th will be on its way to cheer the team on to victory. We also have a bus trip going to Utica on March 30th. Stop by the booster club table to get more information. We had another successful Throwback jersey raffle. Our member Les Kimball won the jersey. Thanks to all who bought tickets.

The Annual Booster Club convention will be hosted by the Wilkes/Barre Scranton Penguins booster club, located at the Hilton Scranton Hotel and Conference Center from 9/6 to 9/8/24. Cost will be Quad \$225; Triple \$240; Double \$285 and Single \$415. Parking at the hotel is free. Early arrivals are \$138.75 per night. Call the front desk on 570-963-3000 with the code AMHLBC. Make sure you get a confirmation code, the deadline to book is July 29th. A \$50 non-refundable deposit is due March 15th and final payment by June 15th. Make checks out to the Booster club. Stop by the table for a booking form or e-mail me at devinep@charter.net.

Our next booster club meeting is Saturday January 27th at 5:00 pm. If you attend a meeting, you will receive a free Booster Club pin. We usually meet in the Thunderbirds conference room on Bruce Landon Way. We will be going over the bylaws at our January meeting so we can vote at the February meeting.

On a sad note, the Booster Club lost another member, Lorraine Bell, life member, may she rest in peace with her husband, Jack.

Hope to see everyone on the 27th at 5:00 pm for the meeting.

Sincerely,

Patty Devine

President

Springfield Thunderbirds

Booster Club